SAVE THE DATE 9/19 GEN’L MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

at Eddie’s about 5:00 pm

Next Board Meeting at Heather P’s August 10

YST/PST/ Teasel removal needed 

Proprietary, Assoc. and Riding Partner dues now overdue 

http/www.orindahorsemen.org/node/3
OHA BOARD MEETING MINUTES JUNE 21, 2010

Place: Pamela Bullen’s home

Board Members Present: Pamela Bullen, Morris Older, Wakean MacLean, Heather Pineda, Eddie Reiter, Sara Shumer, Kirsten Whitsett

Call to Order: 7:15 PM

Info items

a) D&O Insurance:  application has been submitted, waiting for quote

     b) Goats:  Bronwyn says we are on the list at Goats R Us, but they are running behind schedule this spring
c) New tools: wire fence stretcher, line tester, charger, pruning saw set and clippers 
     d) New gate: is coming to the Pear Orchard – EBMUD will install, date tbd
e) Repaired manure forks: thanks to Marty and Renee

    f) Taj Update: report from Wakean (email is in the body of minutes)

g) EBMUD update: Heather P. (previous email is in body of minutes)

     h) OHA Emergency Halters/Lead Ropes now in the white shed 

     i) Cheryl Ann has volunteered to be Pasture Manager for the Forest Pasture

1.Consent Agenda The incorrect edition of the minutes for the May 18, 2010 meeting was sent to the general membership. Pam will send out the final edition and Eddie will post them on the website.

 

2. Agenda The agenda was amended and time assigned to topics.

3. Emergency Committee Update Alison Martin sent a long email with requests from the Emergency Committee to the Board (attached at end). 

a) The Board suggests that emergency halters and supplies be kept in thewhite shed, rather than the red barn, because it is unlocked and the emergency supplies won’t need to be removed during hay deliveries. 

b) A motion was duly made, seconded and approved for the Emergency Committee to acquire the items on the secondary priority list, with a cap of $150. In order to avoid confusion,  the Treasurer requests that the purchases be made and submitted by one individual, with all receipts submitted at the same time.

c) All active members, including active Associate Members, should be listed on the emergency phone tree. 

d) A motionwas duly made, seconded and approved to approve the purchase of two fire extinguishers, one for the white shed and one for the Pavilion. The cost for the extinguishers should not exceed $150.

e) Liability releases, for people moving horses in an emergency situation, will be considered when and if we redo our general Liability Releases.

f) The Board asks the Emergency Committee to explain more fully what a “test fire drill” involves.

g) The Board asks the Emergency Committee to further explain what constitutes “chain of command.” Is this a permanent designation or a role appointed at the time of emergency? The Board seeks more information.

4. Erica’s report: Feeding on Weeds
Mustard Trampling Enclosure – late spring feed/stomp on weeds  (Erica)
 
“Experiment with setting up enclosure of temporary fence.
 
I used 20 55” plastic stirrup posts - they have slots for hanging rope, wire or tape so you don’t have to use insulators; a roll of econo-rope; two corner t-posts; old left over tape for the inner divisions. I was aiming for an area about 150’ x 100’ sub-divided into 3 or 4 sections with a water tub at the center.
 
After several hours of stomping around and ineffectual measurement, I established a perimeter fence in a rough square heading up the meadow of mustard from the USR crossfence in the first week of June. At this point I was glad to be working on my own as I tried to apply theory to practice…
 
The next few hours’ work were pretty effective. The stirrup posts are a good design, easy to move and high enough to sight in the chest high mustard. I used two T-posts at the upper corners, thinking we can do another rough square further up if we are successful in the first area.
 
Then came difficulties in organizing the water.
 
The tub was full and ready to be used in the LP corral on move day June 6 when I had hoped to enlist a pickup to move it up the hill. Alice stepped up and offered to help find a replacement tub for the LP corral. Meanwhile, while I was working on the enclosure up above, Dee twisted his foot and himself needed to use the LP corral and the tub. Nowhere else was available for him to rest up.
 
I made an arrangement with Bronwyn to use her pickup to take water drums up the hill on Wednesday, June 9 after work. The drums, however, were not there. We didn’t have enough time to improvise an alternative plan in a very busy week, so called it off.
 
We were losing the race against the mustard going to seed.
 
After several communications back and forth, the water drums which had been expected by June 3, did arrive June 10. I did have hopes of organizing another attempt to get the water in place even though these were very busy days for all. (Massive understatement entailing graduations, Inkworks’ fabulous mural & party, major work commitments, etc.) Then there was a real heat wave. Then most everyone whose horse had volunteered was out of town and busy from Friday on over the weekend… I decided not to get heat stroke in my party clothes trying to make this happen using who knows what vehicle, when the horses couldn’t be moved in anyway. 
 
I think the mustard is probably going to seed now. I would still like to try the enclosure, though.
 
What needs to happen:
1. rinse out the drums;
1. place tape for cross sections – tension end posts with tent pegs;
1. put drums on pickup & secure & fill one; transport full drum, empty drum, and tub up the hill;
1. place tub in enclosure center;
1. place empty drum in strategic place uphill from tub to gravity feed to tub;
1. siphon into tub & empty drum from full drum;
1. move horses in & check on them frequently;
1. re-fill drum in situ as needed.
 
The siphoning and drum placement part are the most experimental and potentially time consuming, but could pay off if we get a good routine.”

4.Maintenance 

a) Taj Report Wakean emailed a detailed report, included here. 
“The 3 bins are labeled as; manure only/very little hay, manure with hay, and now the third bin is "composting",(don't add any new stuff). The composting is working -sort of, but imperfectly. To work well we'd have to turn over the  piles top to bottom periodically which we can't do without a tractor w/front scoop. For manual composting it is usually put into long rows, which can be easily hand-turned. But it is still pretty good for gardens and we need it to be removed. If you know anyone who can take a load let them or me know ASAP! Also we need to set a date SOON to haul some onto the ring, preferably before it gets roto tilled.If you can provide a pickup truck this week or weekend let me know and we'll try to get volunteers.

  In the future please put materials into the bins as labeled. The  hay mixed w/ manure is a problem. When dumped onto the ring, it clogs the tines of the harrow used to drag the ring.

We seem to be wasting a lot of hay when horses are kept in stalls. It falls to the ground and gets mixed w/ manure. There are hay bags with a tray below to catch the hay, which help conserve hay and save money. Ask Cheryl Ann or check at KV vet supply (hay bag). Maybe we should re-evaluate the hay racks we have in the stalls.

 

Heather H: For anyone who doesn't know - Roses especially, and other fruit trees and shrubs, LOVE the alfalfa nutrients as a top mulch. I do it about 2 inches thick. It also makes for less watering. But you do get weeds.”

b) Pavilion lights The electrician Heather had lined up to do the work at the Pav has had had surgery. Hence, work is delayed.

c) Doug is planning to snake the spring box in hopes of restoring water flow to the USR and Plateau water troughs.

d) Sara Shumer will purchase ten extra keys to the Tuff Shed, to be made available to members who would like to purchase them. (blank is ILXOC 115DA23)
e) Wakean has removed the  can of tarro from the white shed roof. He believes the roof has been waterproofed.

5. Alice has requested that the Board develop written a rider accident protocol. The Board will ask Alice to develop this protocol, which the Board can consider.

6. EBMUD Update (Heather P-previous email) “EBMUD offers leases to horse groups for two purposes: 1) As a public service to the community, and 2) To reduce fire danger by having grazing animals control the amount of fuel on the land.  Grazing animals also help maintain a healthy ecosystem when managed appropriately (for example, by helping prevent non-native species from overtaking the native grasses).  EBMUD Watershed staff consider themselves stewards of the land and are very concerned about the health of the ecosystems on the property and the resulting impact on water quality.  They know that horses have a more positive impact on grazing land than cattle.  It is also their experience that the horse associations require more management by EBMUD than cattle leases.

The number of horses that OHA is allowed to have on the property is based on the expectation that they are grazing every day.  When horses get too fat in the spring and are taken off the pasture, fewer horses are grazing and it takes longer to meet the goals of fuel reduction and weed control. I have explained to EBMUD about the risks of horses getting too fat, such as laminitis.  I also said that some owners cannot afford to move their horses off OHA for dieting.  They are sympathetic to our concerns and don't mind us using the stalls and paddocks in moderation.  However, they do not like seeing horses kept in for long periods of time.  It is their opinion that if a horse cannot live on the pasture and be healthy, with appropriate management by the owner (such as increased exercise to control weight), they are better suited to life in a different environment.  

EMBUD accepts that certain areas of the environment are going to be sacrificed for saddling areas, stalls, etc. However, they do not want the large corrals/paddocks, such as the ring pasture, north corral and lower pasture corral, to become stripped of all grass cover.  The north corral is an especially sensitive area because it borders a creek, which can get contaminated by runoff from the corral.  It is our responsibility to ensure that these areas are used in moderation.  You can expect that the Board will post signs indicating when an area needs to be rested. 

In the last couple of years EBMUD has adopted more intensive grazing management practices, and we have seen the positive effects on our pasture as a result.  We can expect this to continue, and it is in OHA members' - and our horses' - best interest for us to be engaged in and supportive of these efforts. Erica has been working very closely with Joe at EBMUD to incorporate new methods of weed control into our grazing rotations, such as putting small groups of horses on high-weed areas to trample the noxious plants (this could also serve as a dieting option for overweight horses - the proverbial "two birds with one stone.")

If you would like to learn more about the Annual Grazing Plan and our lease with EBMUD (for example OHA's responsibilities for maintenance of the property), both documents are posted on the OHA website.  Meeting the needs of our horses, our members and EBMUD is a balancing act that requires understanding of all parties' expectations and perspectives.  Thank you for your continued cooperation and participation.  I welcome your feedback.” (Heather P)

7. Hay Purchase The Board discussed the possibility of delaying feeding this year, due to the abundance of fat horses and great grasses. At the next meeting, we will decide the schedule. The Board seeks a volunteer to research alternatives to Finta Hay, who has been our supplier. They have a squeeze with caterpillar treads, which we thought necessary for access to our various feeding stations. Last year, Morris saw a squeeze with tires ascend our hills. We seek an alternate supplier with good quality grass/alfalfa and alfalfa at a good price.

8. Human First Aid Kit Alice requested that the Board approve a second first aid kit, to be kept at the Pavilion. The Board feels one is enough. We will ask Alice if she is willing to maintain and update the human first aid kit in the white shed.

9. Weeds Members are urged to be on the lookout for yellow star thistle and purple star thistle. Purple star thistle has been spotted. Teasel is prime for removal. Work hours are due in September.

10. Laminated Phone Trees The Board asks the Emergency Committee to have laminated phone trees in the Red Barn, Pavilion and in the bucket that follows the herd as well as with the emergency supplies. 

11. Culture of Cooperation Update Kirsten and Sara will explore options to help the membership meet the objectives developed in the Culture of Cooperation document.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Bullen, Recording Secretary

June 28, 2010

 
Next Board Meeting August 10 at Heather P.’s

General Membership Meeting September 19—probably at Eddie’s at 5:00 pm

THANK YOUS

Harvey, Richard, Fred, Cheryl Kandy, Sara for helping with PO prep

Morris for organizing fencing supplies

Morris for ordering charger, fence tightener and fence tester

Elise for PO herd move

Elise for organizing Pond move

Kirsten for leading Pond move

Jerome for volunteering at PO move

Alice for purchasing clippers, saw

Alice for hemlock removal

Sara for hemlock removal
Pam for hemlock removal

Liz and Mark for pruning

Liz and Jerome for teaseling

Alice for purple star thistle removal

Pam for wormers

Erica for paddock building

Wakean for paddock building

Kai for fence testing

Kirsten for fence testing

Pam for PO prep

Wakean for Taj management

Alice for getting the ring roto-tilled

Erica/Wakean for fly management

Pam for unclogging pond outlet

Alison, Heidi, Renee for work on the emergency committee

Pam for hostessing the meeting

If you have been accidentally left off the list, PLEASE let us know. We want to say

THANK YOU
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